
  CITY OF AVA, MISSOURI

MEETING OF THE BOARD OF ALDERMEN

City Hall 404 S. Jefferson Street
AGENDA

January 9, 2018 @ 5:00 P.M.

Draft: Minutes will not be official until approved at the next regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Alderman meeting. 

PRESENT: Present members were: Mayor David Norman, Alderman Burrely Loftin, Alderman Keith Jones, Alderman Noel Dye, Alderman Stan Lovan, City Clerk Suzanne Welsh, Administrative Director Peggy Porter, Police Chief Reggie Johnson and City Attorney Larry Tyrrell.
GUESTS: An attendance register was provided for guests to sign.

I. Call to order: The meeting on January 9, 2018 of the City of Ava, Board of Aldermen, was called to order by Mayor David Norman.
II.  Roll call of Aldermen:  Aldermen present were: Burrely Loftin, Noel Dye, Keith Jones, and Stan Lovan.    

III.  Approval of Minutes: Minutes of  December 12, 2017 Board of Aldermen meeting were presented to the aldermen ahead of the meeting. The minutes were approved as presented.
IV.  PUBLIC ADDRESS TO THE BOARD: 
Jessica Young, owner of Peace and Serenity, spoke to the council and gave a presentation regarding the proposed square project. Jessica’s presentation showed a new proposed design

phase for the project where brick was used instead of landscaped curb-outs. It showed leaving the asphalt parking spaces in the center but having sidewalks around the outer parameter of the gazebo and correcting the poles that are in the middle of the current sidewalks leading to the gazebo. Jessica spoke about the sidewalks and curbs in front of the businesses being in disrepair and that 90% of business owners were not in favor of the proposal by the city.

Larry Morrison, veteran representing Douglas County Veteran Memorial Association, spoke to the council about “The Wall That Heals” coming to Ava in September of this year. This is a traveling replica of the Vietnam Wall that will be located at the Missouri Fox Trott Assn. for anyone to view. Larry was requesting support for the project due to the overhead cost for advertisement and the $15,000.00 cost for the traveling wall. The wall will generate people from all over Missouri so volunteers are needed to accommodate having visiting hours open for 24 hours each day from Sept. 20-23rd ending at noon. 
 V.
  Approve or Amend agenda: Motion was made to amend the agenda by Burrely Loftin and 
              seconded by Stan Lovan. Motion carried. All were in favor 4-0. A second motion was made to 
              amend the date of the agenda by Stan Lovan seconded by Burrely Loftin. Motion carried. All 

              were in favor 4-0.
VI.
  Order of business:

             A.  Unfinished business: Vacation Leave, tabled last meeting, was discussed in the Mayor/Aldermen comments. 
             B.  Reports of special boards, committees & city officers                   
                  1. Administrative Director Peggy Porter- cash balances are at $1.8 M. Park funds balances are going up while in general fund we are still waiting on the final payment to be made for the airport runway project. 
                  2.  City Clerk Suzanne Welsh- Reading of resolutions for Park Project and generators through the Hazard Mitigation Grant Program.  
     C.    Reading of Bills (proposed ordinances) and Resolutions- 
Resolution #2018.01.01 was read once by title. A motion was made by Burrely Loftin and seconded by Stan Lovan for the City of Ava to apply for federal assistance from the Recreational Trails Program for the purpose of Lower Park Walking Trail/Bathroom Renovation. Motion carried. All were in favor 4-0.

Resolution #2018.01.02 A motion was made by Keith Jones seconded by Noel Dye to sign the resolution pending final approval for costs of generators while applying for three generators through the Hazard Mitigation Grant Program. Motion carried. All were in favor 4-0.
     D. Mayor/Aldermen’s comments: 
1. Fire Chief Tom Woods spoke to the council regarding a need for a 2003 pumper truck with less than 10,000 miles. Chief Woods went over how it would help improve the scoring on the ISO rating and that the truck would suit their needs regarding a pumper truck. A motion was made to purchase the 2003 F550 Mini Pumper Truck for the purchase price of $73,500.00 less $7,350.00 which is 10 % down payment, financing $66,150.00 from Welch State Bank by Burrely Loftin seconded by Keith Jones. Motion carried. All were in favor 4-0. Cox gave the City Fire Department a retired Ambulance, which will add points to the ISO rating and they are planning on looking into grants to replace out of date equipment. 
2. Generator Grant- The city has applied for a Hazard Mitigation Grant Program for generators that, if approved, would go to City Hall, Ava Police Department, and the Waste Water Treatment Plant. A resolution requiring Aldermen’s signature is required pending the bid costs for the generators do not come in higher than we can afford for our cost share portion of the grant.

3. Lower Park Grant- The city has applied for the Recreational Trails Program Grant to complete the walking path connecting the upper park trail to the lower park trail. It will require a 500 ft by 10 ft wide asphalt trail with a bridge across Prarie Creek which allows the two trails to be connected. The grant will also include building a new ADA compliant restroom and tearing down the old bathroom which is outdated and non-compliant. 
4. Square project- Anderson Engineering is working on the projected cost for the square project and will come Thursday to look at the lower park for a proposed cost estimate for the RTP grant application.

5. Kathy Thompson, Walking Park Trail- A request has been made to name the walking trail after Kathy Thompson, who has spent endless hours volunteering to help see that the project was funded and approved for the park. 
6. Mayor’s Appointment- Park Board, William Thorburn- A motion was made by Burrely Loftin seconded by Noel Dye to accept William Thorburn to the Park Board Advisory Committee with a two year term, replacing Rick Baker. Motion carried. All were in favor 4-0.
7. Vacation Leave- was tabled at the last board meeting on December 12, 2017. City Attorney advised to comply with the handbook and clarify issues. West Ward Alderman Noel Dye would like to present an ordinance to amend the handbook and change vacation leave to the accrual system. A proposal will be put together and approved as to form by the City Attorney for the next city council session. A motion was made by Noel Dye seconded by Burrely Loftin to table Vacation Leave. Motion carried. All were in favor 4-0.   
VII.    Court Docket – A motion to approve December 15, 2017 court docket was made by Keith Jones seconded by Burrely Loftin. Motion carried. All were in favor 4-0.
VIII. Closed Session under RSMo 610.021 (2) Real Estate (3) Personnel- A motion was made to go into closed session by Stan Lovan seconded by Noel Dye. Motion carried. All were in favor 4-0. We went back into open session at 7:20 PM.
IX.    Adjourn- No further business, meeting was adjourned at 7:20 PM.
Minutes submitted by: ______________________________
                                     Suzanne Welsh, City Clerk

Approved by:               ______________________________

                                     Mayor David Norman


